
 Friday 17 February 2023 Weekly Update 

RAPS daycare:  Reading Breakfast Club from 8-

8:45am & Homework After School Club from 

3:30pm-5:15pm 

Monday 27 Feb 

School re-opens  

RAPS PE kit to be worn to school by Yr 1  

Adult leaning classes 

Tuesday  28 Feb 

School closed due to NEU strike action 

Wednesday 1 March 

RAPS PE kit to be worn to school by Yr 5 

Re-arranged reception open after-

noon from 2.15-3.30pm 

Thursday 2 March 

RAPS PE kit to be worn to school by 

Rec&Y4 

Agility challenge for Y1 

Show racism the red card workshops 

for Yrs 5&6 

Friday 3 March 

RAPS PE kit to be worn to school by Yrs 

2 & 6 

Sunderland Empire project for Y4 

Swimming for Y3 

Future dates for your diary 

Monday 6th March  

Parents afternoon & evening  

Thursday 20th March 

Y2’s assembly for families 

 

UPCOMING DATES 
Head Teacher comment   

Dear Richard Avenue Families,  

I can't believe we have now reached the half way point of the school year - it has flown by 

so quickly. We've had another busy week in school; it’s been great to see how enthusiastic 

and hard-working the children are both in and outside of school.  As always, the staff team 

have been brilliant, and they thank you for all of the parental support you have given in so 

many ways.  

A gentle reminder that our school will close today for the half term holiday, re-opening on 

Monday 27th February.  Many thanks for your brilliant support once again this half term. 

Have a lovely holiday with your fabulous children.  

With very best wishes, 

 

Miss McKinney and all of the staff at Richard Avenue Primary School 

 

Richard Avenue Primary School 
 

Friday Flyer  

In this week’s assemblies…. It 

has been our RAPS value week dur-

ing which we have been thinking 

about kindness and love. Did you 

know it is Random Acts of Kindness 

Day today and did you remember St. 

Valentine’s Day? 

We also thought 

about how we show 

love and kindness 

to one another, and we looked out 

for children who made an extra 

effort 

to be 

kind to 

one an-

other.  

 

Assembly stars. Last week’s certificates, 

linked to being a computing superstar 

were:   

Nursery: Amayrah & Yasir 

Rec: Remi & Adyan  

Y1: Nicholas & Ameera 

Y2: Ilyas & Halima  

Y3: Gabirel & Masud  

Y4: Leon & Tanisha 

Y5: Marzia & Abdou 

Y6: Dylan & Imtiaz 

Well done everyone, you are all 

RAPS stars!  

 



Attendance of the week.  Congratula-

tions to ??? who are our weekly winners.  

Weekly whole school attendance is ???

%  

CLASS ATTENDANCE 
% 

CLASS ATTENDANCE 
% 

NURSERY 
MORN 

 83.5 3B 96.8  

NURSERY 
AFT 

 90.5 3G 87.1  

RM  89.2 4G  90.3 

RW  88.5 4S  84.8 

1B  88.3 5M  94 

1S  77.6 5W  93.3 

2CW  84.3 6C  87.1 

2H  83.3 6H  89.6 

Infantasia. This week, Y2 children from 

local schools gathered together in our 

school to perform songs they had been 

learning as part of the Infantasia Show-

case. A huge well done to 2CW and 2H for 

the effort they put into their beautiful sing-

ing, and the bravery they showed perform-

ing in front of a big audience of children. 

We sang 'What makes a family' and 

'Count on me', please ask your child to 

sing for you as they all worked so hard to 

learn the songs, they sounded wonderful. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our children were wonderful ambassadors for 

our school and really enjoyed the experience. 

Teachers from other schools thanked us for 

hosting the combined choirs and were super 

impressed, commenting on the positive behav-

iour of our children. They also thought the 

school was beautiful!  

Channel 4 opportunity. Ready, Set, 

Bake! We have been informed by 

the production company that appli-

cations are now 

open for the 9th 

series of Junior 

Bake Off; a Channel 

4 programme that celebrates the 

culinary talent and ambition of the 

younger generation in Britain. They 

are looking for young budding bak-

ers between 9-12 years old. Filming  

takes place from July 2023, but ap-

plications close on Sunday 12th 

March 2023. Interested bakers can 

apply online at: 

www.applyforjuniorbakeoff.co.uk 

World Book Day. As part of our 

celebration of World Book Day, we 

are asking your child to please 

bring  their favourite story into 

school for the week beginning 

Monday 6th March, which is 

after World 

Book Day  - as 

on the actual 

date of World 

Book Day, we 

are already 

very busy at 

our school, 

you’ll not be 

surprised to hear! Your  challenge 

over half term is to find your favour-

ite book... 

Reminder that children should be 
wearing Richard Avenue PE kit on 
one day per week. This is the school 
PE kit of a plain white t-shirt, black 
or  grey or navy tracksuit bottoms, 
black or navy or grey or red sports 
hoody (plain or small logo only) and 
trainers. Children can also wear 

their school jumper or 
cardigan over their PE t-
shirt. No football shirts, 
characters or patterns 

please. Thank you for your support.  
 

Safeguarding update. Wearside Women In Need 

has been providing 

domestic abuse ser-

vices across Sunder-

land since 1993, 

supporting those 

affected by or experiencing domestic abuse living. 

They provide free and confidential services to 

everyone, their services are inclusive and non-

discriminatory. Their delivery model includes 

telephone response to victims from 9am to 5pm 

weekdays provided by trained professionals who 

provide immediate risk assessment and safety 

planning. Outside of these times a message can 

be left which will be responded to the next work-

ing day. The answerphone message advises phon-

ing the police if you are in immediate danger.  

WWIN services include:  

-Immediate response (9am – 5pm weekdays)  

-Domestic abuse practitioners provide personal-

ised practical and emotional support  

-Counselling for the children and young people of 

our clients  

-Domestic abuse programmes delivered to people 

affected by domestic abuse  

-Prevention and awareness-raising activities and 

training, to children and young people in school 

and youth group settings, to local communities 

and professionals. 

Their aim is to protect and empower all service 

users by providing flexible and professional sup-

port throughout Sunderland. Further details on all 

of their services can be found on their website: 

https://www.wwin.org.uk/ 

Bug busting. Please remember to check your 
child’s hair regularly for head lice and treat 
them immediately should they be found. 
Thank you for your cooperation.  

 

Reception  open afternoon. We were very 

sorry to cancel this week’s reception open 

afternoon and thank you all for your under-

standing at such short notice. You are howev-

er still invited! Please join us  after half term 

on Wednesday 1st March from 2.15-

3.30pm.  Sign in at the front door, and the 

office team will look after you. We look 

forward to seeing you then. 

 





 




